

The Kempton New Church School School Expansion Fund

583 Hawk Mountain Road, P.O. Box 140 Kempton, PA 19529 Rev. Lawson M. Smith, Pastor

June 26, 2015

Dear Friends,

We are delighted that New Church education in the Kempton New Church School is expanding and we are seeking help to best serve this growing use. Last fall the Kempton Society voted to complete the Kempton New Church School by 2016 so that students will have the option to stay at home and receive a New Church education from kindergarten through 12th grade. This means that in the fall of 2015 an 11th grade will be added to the existing school and then a 12th grade the following year.

Since last fall the pastor, board, and faculty, as well as many parents and society members, have worked together to follow through on the society's wishes. Much of the work has been done to create and staff an educational program for the 11th and 12th grades. Now we need to house these uses. Not only will space be required for the 11th and 12th grades, but the projected size of upcoming kindergarten classes means more space will be needed for the littlest of our students as well. In the coming weeks we will send you more information on how you can help us serve this use if you are interested in contributing to this effort. Our treasurer, Roger Schrock, has set up the School Expansion Fund for this purpose.

Educating our children in the light of the Lord's Divine Truth in the Old Testament, New Testament, and in the Heavenly Doctrine of His Second Coming is one of our highest priorities. As the Lord said in the gospels, "Let the little children come to me, and forbid them not, for of such is the kingdom of God" (Mark 10:14). And as He teaches in *Apocalypse Revealed*, each child "is born natural, but is educated in order that he may become civil and moral, and afterwards spiritual, for thus he is born again" (AR 161).

We are eagerly working to serve this important use and look forward to communicating with you in the near future so that you can help! If you have any questions or suggestions in the meantime please feel free to call our pastor Rev. Lawson Smith (610-756-6140) or Bradley King at home (610-756-6343). You can also email the School Expansion Fund Committee at school.expansion@kncs.org.

Chris and Tabitha Judson

School Expansion Fund Committee Chairs

School Expansion Fund Committee: Brett and Karla Buick, Bradley and Suzanne King, Chris and Tabitha Judson Treasurer: Roger Schrock, 583 Hawk Mountain Road, P.O. Box 140, Kempton, PA 19529